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November 10, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:
The enclosed interlocal agreement amendment and ordinance, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to continue providing marine patrol services to the city of Bellevue.  This amendment updates only the service cost for Bellevue’s marine patrol services provided by the Sheriff’s Office.  No other contract terms are modified and the cost model used to develop the service cost remains the same. 
Marine patrol services are provided on a contract basis primarily during the boating season which runs from May through September.  These services have already been delivered in 2008.  This ordinance has been delayed due to staffing turnover in the Sheriff’s Office Contract Unit.  We respectfully request that the council approve this ordinance so that the county can receive over $53,000 in revenue for 2008, with additional revenue in future years of the contract.

King County, through the King County Sheriff’s Office, has provided marine patrol services to the city of Bellevue for many years.  Services are provided on lakes Washington and Sammamish and include responding to 9-1-1 calls, vessel registration enforcement, assisting stranded boaters, boating safety education, and enforcing all applicable laws. 

The contract provides for reimbursement according to established formulae based on workload, shoreline feet, and the cost of the unit.  The methodology has been reviewed and approved in the marine patrol service agreements with Lake Forest Park, Kirkland, and Redmond.  The contract also provides a mechanism for recovering the costs of marine service requests outside of the boating season. 
Sharing marine patrol service is of considerable benefit to all citizens.  As a truly specialized, regional service, public safety is improved through consistent enforcement, greater experience, and training.  The unit’s deputies are specially trained in boat handling, marine law enforcement and education, boat accident investigation, and police scuba diving for rescues and/or evidence recovery.  We work collaboratively in the region with Seattle Police Department and other agencies to ensure that effective marine law enforcement coverage is being provided to the citizens of King County.  

Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this legislation, please contact Captain Shawn Ledford, King County Sheriff’s Office Contract Services, at 206-296-4183.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Krista Camenzind, Budget Supervisor, OMB

The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff

Captain Shawn Ledford, Contract Services, King County Sheriff’s Office

